Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 18th May 2015 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Collier, Cressman, Howles, Littlewood, Locke, Risk, Sinclair 
In attendance:

DC Bart 
Apologies:

CC Seccombe, Cllr Allen 
Public 

           
12
Minutes from the meeting held on the 13th April 2015 were agreed and signed.
	Election of a Chair – The Clerk called the meeting to order and asked if there were any nominations for Chair of the Parish Council
Keith Risk was nominated Cllr Sinclair and seconded by Cllr Cressman Malcolm Littlewood was nominated by Cllr Allen (by email) and seconded by Cllr Howles.   A vote was held and each nominee got 3 votes.  Nobody was exactly sure on the procedure that should happen in the event of a tied vote.  It was suggested that the existing Parish Council Chairman has the casting vote.   It was agreed that the Clerk would check the procedure but in the meantime Cllr Locke would chair this evening’s meeting.
Election of Deputy Chair – The Clerk asked for nominations for Deputy Chair.  Cllr Allen was nominated by Cllr Howles and seconded by Cllr Littlewood.   All councillors voted in favour of Cllr Allen being elected Deputy Chair.
Declaration of interest – Prior to the meeting all councillors had completed and sign their declaration of interests.  The Chair reminded councillors of the need to declare any interests in any agenda items at the beginning of each meeting.  
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Parking on the village Green – At the previous meeting Cllr Allen had agreed to obtain costs for two or three more “No Parking” signs and posts for the area between the Heritage building and the village hall.  Cllr Allen had the costs, which were very expensive.  Cllr Allen will bring these along to the next meeting. It was also requested that other areas of village green by added to the agenda for the next meeting.
Wall by Church – Cllr Locke provided an update for all councillors regarding the wall in question.  The wall is now in a very dangerous situation.   The wall at one time formed part of the end wall of the cottage.   Cllr Locke read out a letter received from the resident’s solicitor.   At the last meeting it has been agreed to spend up to 2 hours in legal fees at £235 but this had been decided against after the meeting.   The tone of the letter lead both Cllrs Collier and Sinclair to believe that legal advice should be taken. DC Dalla Mura said that he would speak to Stratford District Council about this matter particularly as far as this is a health and safety matter.   Cllr Locke asked if councillors were happy for him to seek further legal advice.   For the time being councillors agreed to wait and see what advice is forthcoming from Stratford District Council.

Send letter of acknowledgement to solicitors and advice that we will get back to them in due course.
Traffic in Sandpits Lane – Cllr Littlewood said that he used the road quite a lot and it has got quite narrow.   It is getting narrower because it is not being maintained.   The road is breaking away at the edge.   All Councillors agreed to look at the road and this will be carried forward to the next agenda.
New Matters

Village Playground – The Clerk had sent of the forms accepting the offer of funding of £9,988 from the Big Lottery Fund.  A resident had obtained quotes from 3 organisations and these were read out.   A suggestion was made that a small group of councillors work with some residents and bring firm proposals back to the Parish Council.  Cllr Allen would like to remain involved in this project.  Cllr Locke felt that it was important that a wider scope than just the playground be considered.   Cllr Cressman and Cllr Locke both agreed to be involved.   Cllr Allen via Cllr Littlewood had said that the skateboard is now in such a poor state of repair that it needs to be removed.   A small project team consisting of Sarah Paterson, Cllrs Locke, Allen & Cressman will work together on this project.


	Action/Date
Cllr Allen

Clerk
DC Dalla Mura
Clerk
All Councillors

Cllrs Allen, Cressman & Locke



	3. Neighbourhood Plan (NPG)
Chris Butchart said that there was nothing further to report following the last Parish Council meeting where concerns were voiced regarding the consultation.  Cllr Howles asked if there was a NPG meeting planned.   Chris Butchart advised that the meetings had been set.  Cllr Risk said that he had looked at the plan and found it difficult to get his comments into a readable form.   It is clear that a lot of work has gone into the plan.   Cllr Risk feels that this is a good moment to pause as there are a number of things that are of concern to him.   He had prepared comments on the 2nd draft, and a proposal for the PC to consider for the next meeting. Cllr Collier said that he agreed with Cllr Risk and advised that he would also like to stand down as the Councillor on the NPG and would like to suggest Cllr Risk take this over.   Cllr Risk said that he would be willing to do this but that the NPG had reached a point were the Parish Council needed to take a deeper interest.   Cllr Howles said that we need to be sure that we do not interfere with the good work and we do not want to stall with how far we have come.  Cllr Howles said that we do not need another sub-committee.  Cllr Locke said that we need to balance both points.   Cllr Sinclair said that we have asked the NPG team to undertake much of the work but that the Parish Council should be taking a more active part.   Cllr Cressman said that there was an impression that a lot of people do not understand it.   Cllr Howles said that there is a section of the village that are not interested.  Cllr Cressman agreed with this but said that there is also a large portion of the village that do not understand what is being proposed.   

Need to agree who from the Parish Council is going to attend the NPG in future.  Cllr Locke asked that Cllr Risk circulate the notes and proposal on the NP he had prepared to the Parish Council and Chris Butchart.   DC Dalla Mura said that the importance of the Neighbourhood Plan to protect your spaces and is still very important.   DC Dalla Mura asked if the Parish Council was clear about what they wanted from the Neighbourhood Plan.   Could a copy of the terms of reference be circulated?  Cllr Collier agreed to circulate this. 
Cllr Locke we need to make a definite decision on how we go forward with this.   Believe we should come to the next Parish Council meeting with a view as to what is the best way forward.
	Cllr Collier/Clerk
All Councillors



	4. Planning Applications
15/01174/FUL – Lower Grounds, Main Street, Tysoe – All councillors looked at the proposals put forward.  Members of the public asked various questions.  After debating the application all councillors agreed to make no representation. 
15/01057/FUL – 26 Main Street, Tysoe – All councillors studied the proposals and agreed to support.  The reason for the support was that the Councillors believed that the alterations where an improvement to the property.
15/01267/FUL – Land Adjacent to Home Farm, Lane End, Lower Tysoe - Councillors looked at the plans put forward.   The Chair asked if any members of the public had anything to say in relation to the plans.   DC Dalla Mura pointed out that any development in Lower Tysoe needs the support of the Parish Council and the District Councillor.   Cllr Locke asked whether in view of this the Parish Council wished to support this.  Cllr Howles said that this was a sympathetic development.  There was unanimous support from the Parish Council.
Compton Estates – Proposal for Housing Development on Land at Roses Farm.  Councillors looked at the proposals but felt that they did not have enough information to make any kind of decision at this stage.  Member of the public pointed out that this was a SHLAA site and this came out as number two but this was as a sub set of sites put forward.
A late application had been received regarding a number of trees at the Vicarage.  It was agreed that Cllrs Collier and Sinclair would look at this application. 
	Cllrs Collier/Sinclair



	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence – 
An email had been received from the Tysoe Social Club asking permission to put up an After show party banner? – All Councillors agreed that they were happy for this to go ahead.
A letter had been received advising that the Estate had decided on reinstate the sails on the Windmill.   It was agreed that once the work was completed a letter should be sent thanking the Estate and expressing the delight of the village.
A letter had been received from St Mary’s Church thanking the Parish Council for the grant the Parish Council had given towards the maintenance of the Church Yard.  The Vicar had also made an application for a further grant this year.  Cllr Sinclair proposed a grant of £1,000, Cllr Collier seconded this. All Parish Councillors agreed.  

An email had been received from Jacqui Franklin regarding the potential closure of the Post Office.  Jacqui Franklin advised that the footfall is too low and they do not consider turnover.  They are to cut the amount they pay to the post office.   Proposal put forward to set up a small sub-committee to look at this. Cllr Risk said that they are going to need some help to see what is being asked of them.

Cllr Littlewood asked about the services that would be taken away and what would remain.  At this point DC Dalla Mura advised that he had to leave the meeting but said that he is happy to help support putting a plan together.  Cllr Risk and Littlewood said that they would also be happy to support.

Chris Butchart suggested using the NPG email list to advise people of this.   It was also agreed to put something on the village site.   Advise other villages that the post office supports of the threat of closure.
	Cllr Risk/Littlewood
Cllr Risk/Littlewood/Clerk

	5. Financial Administration
The internal audit had been completed by Cllr Sinclair

The external audit would now be completed and forwarded to Grant Thornton before the deadline of the 29th June 2015.

The Year end Accounts had been circulated these were passed by the council and signed by the Chair and Clerk.

The Clerk had circulated the Budget for 2015/16 which had been agreed by the previous Parish Council.   The new Parish Council could however deviate from this budget if they wished to do so.

A renewal notice had been received from Aon Insurance for the council insurance. Cllr Locke proposed going with the 3 year and Cllrs Littlewood and risk supported.   All Councillors agreed to go forward on the basis of 3 years 
The following payments were proposed by Cllr Risk and seconded by Cllr Sinclair.
Paul Pitts                                                                                        £52.00
Thomas Fox – Mowing verges twice in April 2015                    £585.60

MFM Services                                                                             £256.00
Reimburse JE Millward (Clerk for postage)                                   £6.45

	Clerk

	7. Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda

Cllr Littlewood said about the state of the roads.   Ask Jeff Morris to attend a meeting.  Cllr Locke asked that they be reminded that the pavers should also have been put down in April

Cllr Howles – Asked for the bus shelter and the village mini bus to go on the next agenda, Cllrs Littlewood and Locke also supported this.

There is a problem with the fence on playing field leading to Mr Weston’s Field.   Cllr Howles agreed to speak to the resident.
Drain by Mrs Gibbs and the end of the green both are blocked.  Cllr Collier agreed to look into this.

Cllr Locke asked for the notice board to be put forward.  
	Clerk
Clerk

Cllr Howles

Cllr Collier

Clerk

	8. Public Participation
Mr Walton from Lane End Farm Lower Tysoe advised that he wished to build a house for him to move into.   The Parish Council looked at the plans.  The general view was that this looked good based on what was presently available. However, the Chair pointed out that this was just a view and this could change when this is seen on real plans and a full planning application is put forward.
Member of the public asked whether the wall was shown on a land registry plan.   Cllr Locke advised that this had been checked and the ownership could not be ascertained. 

A member of public asked if something could be done to refresh the white lines before the new houses at the Orchard are occupied.   This will be picked up at the meeting with Warwickshire County Council regarding the roads in the village   

Millennium stone on the green has been knocked over and broken.   Carry this forward to the next agenda.

A letter should be placed into the Tysoe Record, from the residents, to thank Mark Sewell and the other councillors who stood down for the service they have given to the village.  As this was to be a thank you from the residents it was felt that the residents should organise this. 
Although the skateboard ramp is in a very poor state of repair some individuals are still using it.  A resident asked whether someone could speak to the police about this matter.   Cllr Locke said that he would deal with this.     

Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 9.30pm
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 1st June 2015.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 22nd May 2015
	Clerk
Clerk

Cllr Locke

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for April and May 2015 and the HMRC payment were agreed.
	


